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TO:  Kennett Township Board of Supervisors 
FROM:  Roger Lysle, Public Works Director 
Subject: Monthly Report - December 

 
Township Open Space and Basin  
The open space including the basin area at the Township was mowed and cleared for the year.  
Repair and Maintenance is being completed as noted on the Townships inspection report.  Minor 
rutting was filled and the spill way was cleaned.  Fallen trees on the lot were cleared.   
 
BACKGROUND:  Most failures at pump stations are with pumps breaking down.  Having this 

portable pump as a back up to the backup will allow maintaining the flow during a breakdown 

eliminating overflows and lowering the probability of DEP fines. 
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Snow Preparations & Responses: 

Residents are reminded not to push snow into the roadway, snow should be pushed/shoveled 

to the Right of your driveway. The Township is ready for snow events. The salt barns are full 

and ready for start of the winter snow season. The Road Crew has already responded to early 

morning salting after rain storms, cold temperature and foggy mornings.  
 

 

 



3 
 

Roadway Shoulder Work: 
Shoulder work is being completed throughout the Township including Marshalls Bridge and 
Rosedale Road. 
 

Chester Water Authority Work: 

Chester Water Authority is working on repairing a patch with Hot Mix pavement at Chandler 

Mill and W. Hillendale Road. 

 

PECO Pole Upgrades: 
PECO is doing pole upgrades around the Township.  Major tree trimming was completed and 

new poles were installed so power can be increased.  Fairville Road, Old Kennett Road, Burnt 

Mill Road are some of the roads being upgraded.   

 

 

 
Chandler Mill Bridge Rehab: 
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Chandler Mill Bridge upgrades are set to begin in January and completed by the end of June.  

The bridge will be removed and taken off site for repair.  Although the bridge is closed even to 

pedestrians now, it is known that walkers and bikers still use the bridge, please help us spread 

the word that accessing the bridge during construction will not be possible.  
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MS4 Inspections: 
The following basin and outfall inspections were completed for the month, no material 
deficiencies were reported, and the public works department follows up with property owners 
who require corrections: 
 

Date Inspection Type Location 
Location 

# 

12/12/2019 Outfall Inspection Yorktown Dr 84 

12/23/2019 Outfall Inspection Rosedale Rd 93 

12/23/2019 Outfall Inspection Ways Lane 65 

12/26/2019 Outfall Inspection Sills Mill Rd 101 

12/26/2019 Outfall Inspection Sills Mill Rd 106 

12/27/2020 Outfall Inspection Sills Mill Rd 105 

12/27/2019 Outfall Inspection Sills Mill Rd 124 

12/27/2019 Outfall Inspection Sills Mill Rd 125 

12/27/2019 Outfall Inspection Sills Mill Rd 126 

 

 

Location 93 

 

PA One Call Responses: 
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The Road Crew responded to the following PA One Call requests: 

 

 
 

BACKGROUND:  PA One call is a system used to prevent damage to underground facilities.  To 

promote safety, we provide an efficient and effective communications network among project 

owners, designers, excavators, and facility owners.  Anyone looking to dig is required to call PA 

One Call by dialing 811 before digging.  

 


